
HOUSE POINT TOTALS
BURGHLEY              BELTON         WOOLSTHORPE

A really busy week in school! I’ve been out with the year 5 children at
Kingswood in Norfolk since Wednesday. The children have been
amazing and had a fantastic time! As I write this, we have just started
our journey home and we are all very tired (despite some really good
sleeping!) Take a look at the photos later in the newsletter to see some
of the activities that the children were doing. A big thank you to Miss
Avery who has joined me on this residential. She has been a really good
support for the children. 

Elsewhere in school it has been great to hear about all the hard work
that has been happening. 

Have a great weekend,

Mr Atter

Friday 26th April 2024
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1st May - Reception & YR6
Height & weight check

1st May - Author visiting
Otter Class

9th May - Rounder at
Charles Read

13th - 16th May - YR 6
SATs
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Little Hedgehogs Woodlands

This week has flown by again! We have started our
science topic, all about plants. Thank you for the
bottles that were sent in - we have used them to

create “Root Viewers”! We planted 4 different sorts
of seeds in them, and will measure how quickly the
roots grow over the next few weeks. It was lovely
to see the children working together in teams to
create their investigation, and we look forward to

lots of plants and vegetables growing! We have
also started learning about Ancient Egypt, and

have an amazing picture from Mr Pewsey to add to
our display! As well as this, we have been looking
at biographies in English, reading all about David

Attenborough, Amelia Earhart, Florence
Nightingale and Scott Joplin! We are also

continuing our work on measuring (Y3) and
decimals (Y4) in maths, and learning how to write

musical notation!

On Monday it was Earth Day 2024 so Woodlands learnt all
about what this meant and had lots of conversations around
climate change. We have then focused particularly on tigers

and their decline in numbers as the story we have been
working on is The Tiger Who Came to Tea. We talked about
the impact humans have had on tigers, we worked in pairs to

pretend to be a tiger, asking a human questions. We have
done some writing as if we were a tiger. 

We have also started to learn about King Charles and the
Royal Family looking at the Royal Family tree. We have

enjoyed doing a bit of a different PE, exploring some yoga
poses and learning a yoga flow all about animals.

We are learning kitchen and food skills in our DT and we loved
making our own salad! We chopped with two different

techniques as well as tried peeling and grating. 
Next week we will be making a class book on different

animals, including lots of different animal facts
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 In Badger class this week, we briefly had a full class
before the Year 5 children excitedly made their way off
on their residential trip. On Monday, we learnt how
Hitler came to power, looking at various sources to
determine what kind of man he was. On Tuesday, it was
the Year 5s turn to work with Mr Milner on the gears
project using Knex. The children all worked hard on their
independent write to continue our time travelling story
which saw three children entering a tree in the woods
and landing in Tudor London. The Year 6 children have
been boosting their knowledge as preparation for the
SATS coming up very soon. They have been looking at
areas they have been finding tricky such as percentages,
measuring angles and looking at different tenses such as
past perfect, past and present progressive and simple
past tense. 

This week in Little Hedgehogs we have been
reading Vicky the Vet. We have talked about when
to take a pet to the vet, and also how we can look
after our animals to keep them safe and healthy.

On Monday we celebrated Earth day and we
decorated some big pictures of the Earth and on
Tuesday we celebrated St Georges day where
dragons came to life and the Little Hedgehogs

decorated a shield.  
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Always ClubAlways ClubAlways Club

Attendance is something we celebrate each week in our Celebration
Assembly on a Friday. 

We are required to collate and update the attendance figures for the
local authority each week. 

Going forward we will be monitoring attendance closely to ensure
that we are hitting the targets given to the school by the DFE.

At
te

nd
an

ce Superstars             
    

   
    

                                       
    

    
    

                                      
    

    
    

                                      
    

    
    

                                      
    

    
    

        

03 WWW.SOUTH-WITHAM . L I NCS . SCH . UK

PRIDE OF SOUTH WITHAM
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Readers of the week!

Lincolnshire County Council are
undertaking a parental survey to

assess the need for childcare
across Lincolnshire. This is part of
a wider annual assessment of the

Childcare Sufficiency in
Lincolnshire, where childcare

providers are also consulted. They
would like to hear your views on

childcare in the county.

Scan the QR code
to take part in the

survey

Happy
Birthday
to Toby

who
celebrat
ed this

birthday
this

week. 
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Year 5s at Kingswood

https://www.south-witham.lincs.sch.uk/
https://www.south-witham.lincs.sch.uk/


05PAGE WWW.SOUTH-WITHAM . L I NCS . SCH . UK

https://www.south-witham.lincs.sch.uk/
https://www.south-witham.lincs.sch.uk/

